BROADWAY PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

held at 5 Russell Square, High Street, Broadway,

on Thursday, 19th March 2015, at 8.00 pm

PRESENT:
Councillors D. W. Folkes (Chairman), Dr. R. Clements, Miss D. Hardiman, A.A.L.Holmes, Mrs.A.Locker, B.M.Parmenter, F..Penny,  Mrs. R. Rogers, Mrs. S. Stephenson, Mrs. J. Stock,        J. Williams, Mrs. C. Wilson 




       Also in attendance:     County and District Councillor Mrs. E. Eyre,  J. Vincent/Broadway Trust, West Mercia Police.  







        

(1)       APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Councillor N. Robinson (apologies received and 

                                                                 accepted)  

                
                  


(2)       MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 20:03:14


Following a proposal from Councillor Mrs. Wilson, seconded by Councillor Mrs. Stock, and unanimously agreed, the Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 20th March 2014 were signed and dated as a true record.

(3)
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

“When looking back over the past year it is amazing just how much has happened - from the devastation caused by the arson attacks on several major village buildings to the excitement of the Tour of Britain Cycle Race speeding along the High Street.


2014 saw the hundredth anniversary of the beginning of the First World War, and in honour of this the Parish Council refurbished the War Memorial.  Mrs. Debbie Williamson published a book, assisted by a donation from the Parish Council, titled “Broadway Remembers”, detailing the lives of villagers who took part in the hostilities, including those who did not return and whose names are commemorated on the War Memorial.


Throughout the year there was major disruption caused by various road closures as a result of repair work being undertaken by GWR on the railway bridges in Station Road and Childswickham Road, followed by the installation of the yellow lines in Station Road, and currently the flood alleviation work being undertaken by Severn Trent Water in Leamington Road.  I don’t think anyone in the village has not been affected in some way, but I know we will all benefit when the work is completed.


A number of housing development applications have been submitted during the year including Kingsdale Court, Averill Close and Leamington Road, and I have asked Mr. Graham Love  (winner of this year’s community award for his help in fighting these developments) to give us an update later in the meeting.


A number of improvements have taken place over the past twelve months including the installation of superfast broadband meaning quicker access to the internet for both businesses and residents;  a signage project is in progress to improve and declutter signage within and around the village including the installation of new entrance signs;  new litter bins have been installed in the High Street; there is a new kindly- donated bench on the small green at the bottom of Springfield Lane, and the Millennium Garden has received a make-over which will now be regularly maintained.


It has been sad to see the loss of the HSBC Bank and the Police Station together with the retirement of PC Les Pegler, and also the decision of the District Council to no longer have a presence of a toilet attendant at the central car park.  All of these will be sadly missed.


The Traders’ Association had formed a sub-committee which had organised several successful events during the year attracting a huge number of visitors, as did the musical festival Broadfest.  This event, however, received a mixed response from various sections of the community - some loved it, some hated it! 


The Parish Council made annual grants to assist the Library, Broadway Newsletter, maintenance of the graveyards, Signpost, T.I.C., Evesham Volunteer Centre, Wychavon Citizens’ Advice Bureau, and the upkeep of the Christmas lights.  Donations have also been given to Andy Walters (who represented England at the World Bowls Championships in New Zealand), Broadway Pilots, Broadway Youth Activities, Broadway Brownies (who carried out a litter pick), Countryside Agency (towards the cost of relaying two footpaths), Broadway Traders’ Association, Royal British Legion, Broadway United Reformed Church, and Broadway Youth Club.


The Clerk and Councillor Dr. Clements have begun to produce a regular report on Parish Council matters and news in the Broadway Newsletter which has received a good response and is much appreciated.


It was recently my great pleasure, together with the Clerk, to officially open the refurbished facilities at Brompton House, and the Parish Council, in conjunction with Budgens, recently purchased a defibrillator which is situated outside Budgens in Russell Square.


I would like to thank all the councillors for their support and commitment at Parish Council meetings and also the numerous additional committee meetings throughout the year, and I would like to make special mention of Councillor Holmes for his work at the Youth Club, and Councillor Miss Hardiman for her work at the Library – there will be an update on both later on in the meeting.  I would also like to give special thanks to Mr. John Hankinson for his valued commitment throughout the year in maintaining the Activity Park and keeping it at such a high standard.  It was with great sadness that in August of last year I reported that our former Vice-Chairman and long-standing Councillor, Red Haslam, had died.  He is sadly missed by us all.


Finally, this Parish Council would not run as smoothly and efficiently as it does without all the hard work and commitment put in by my Clerk Kevin and assistant Clerk Gwen.  Thank you to you both.”


(4)
REPORT ON AUDIT OF COUNCIL ACCOUNTS TO 31:03:14


The Clerk reported that the accounts to 31:03:14 had been approved by the Parish Council on 15:05:14 (page 1109 item 16 of the Minutes) and audited.  Grant Thornton, the auditors, had indicated their approval on 04:08:14 and the Clerk had displayed the customary statement on the notice board.  A copy of the audited accounts is available for inspection at the Parish Council office.

(5)
ANNUAL REPORTS FROM VARIOUS COMMITTEES/ORGANISATIONS: 

Proposed Housing Developments 
Mr. Graham Love of Broadway Trust gave a summary of the proposed developments, together with an update on the South Worcestershire Development Plan –
Kingsdale Court – has been approved

Averill Close – has been successfully dismissed at a public enquiry

Leamington Road (125 houses) - an appeal has been set at a public enquiry commencing 12th May.  The appellant’s proofs of evidence has to be published/produced by the 20th April.  The Village Campaign Group, through the Parish Council, will again ask Richard Langham of Landmark Chambers to attack the proofs of evidence as he successfully did regarding the Averill Close site, and a report will then be presented to the enquiry.
Leamington Road (58 houses) –Richard Langham has made objections which have been submitted to the District Council.

South Worcestershire Development Plan – the public review is set for the first week of June.  Richard Langham will be asked to examine the SWDP allocations and will submit a report to the Inspector including views on the eligibilities of the Station Road site as one of the key criteria is whether the site is deliverable.  This deliverability includes whether it is developable for which there are major reservations as it was a former waste site for some twenty years and half of the site has been allocated as a Grade Two flood zone.  The District Council has removed the Station Road site from its five-year land supply but the site does not afford the protection of the AONB.  Both the Parish Council and Broadway Trust have previously been asked to participate in a master plan for the Station Road site, but this has now been postponed until a decision is reached on the SWDP.

The Chairman, on behalf of the Parish Council, thanked Mr. Love for his report and his continued commitment in opposing the development
St. Mary’s School 

Mrs. Le Maitre, the Executive Head, gave a report on the continuing development of the school including its designation in July 2014 as a “teaching school”. 

Broadway Library
             Mr. Steve Williams, Chairman of the recently recognised charity named Broadway Community Library Limited, gave an update on the current developments.  Fifteen months ago the Library was faced with a major decision – find a more viable way of running the building or face the possibility of a less desirable alternative (i.e.  a mobile library).  A group was set up in conjunction with County Council Library Services culminating in the formation of Broadway Community Library Limited which is now running the library building under a lease agreement (a peppercorn rent of £1) and an agreed contribution from the library services for the use the building.  Following the closure of the Police Station, the local police will use the building for comfort breaks for which a contribution will be made.  Funding has also been received from the Parish Council, many private individuals, and local businesses from the village and surrounding areas, together with several fundraising events.

The Chairman, on behalf of the Parish Council, thanked Mr. Williams for his report, and for the contribution and hard work of the Group in saving the library service for the village.

Broadway Youth Club

Councillor Holmes reported that continued progress is being made regarding the organisation and running of the Club with regular well supported committee meetings now taking place.  The financial situation has improved due to fundraising efforts over the past few months including a donation from the Parish Council and Broadway Music Makers which has enabled a disabled ramp to be built and all portable appliances to be tested.  There are, however, considerably more refurbishment works to be undertaken to both the clubhouse and grounds to make a more attractive and pleasant environment which will encourage more hiring of the facilities.  This will hopefully include a more economical heating system and upgraded toilet facilities.  Councillor Holmes added that it is in the interests of the whole community to keep the Youth Club alive in an effort to provide a safe and interesting environment for Broadway’s young people, and to stimulate interest in activities other than antisocial street behaviour.

The Chairman, on behalf of the Parish Council, thanked Councillor Holmes for his report and his commitment to this project.

(6)
ANY OTHER MATTERS RAISED BY ELECTORS


No matters were raised by electors.
The being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40 pm

